
LETICIA QUESADA 

The California Constitution says that education is a 
function of the State, and it is a financial responsiblity 
of the State. So that property taxes are collected, sales 
taxes are collected, by the State and then redistributed 
across the State of California to School Districts in the 
State. The funds that come to us are largely State funds, 
eight-per cent of our funds are State funds. Local revenue 
is a small part of it, and Federal funds are a very small 
part of the district's budget. I think we're up to... like, 
five or six per cent of our budget being Federal Funds. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So in California, the State collects most of the revenues 
that go to education. But how does it distribute them? 

LETICIA QUESADA 

In the State of California, all school districts get the 
same revenue limit dollars from the State. I believe that 
in the United States, it's only like three states where 
that's the case. In the rest of the country, school 
districts get money based on their property taxes. A recent 
book by Jonathan Koso that is titled 'Savage Inequities' 
because you may have, in New York, for example, in New 
Jersey, for example, a school district that because the 
community is a high-property values, their schools will get 
twelve thousand dollars per student whereas five miles down 
the road, because it's a poor community, that School 
District will get three thousand dollars per student, so 
there's a gross inequity between school districts that are 
literally next to each other. California, back in 1986, 
there was a Supreme Court Decision.... Sertano -v- Priest, 
which in fact equalised funding for all school districts 
across the state, so that if you're in Beverly Hills, for 
example, the State gives Beverly Hills the same dollars that 
they give Los Angeles. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

We'll return to this a bit later when we hear from the Mayor 
of Beverly Hills. But first, there's another key 
institution in the governance of the Los Angeles area. It's 
the Board of Supervisors of the County of Los Angeles. The 
County includes the whole of the City of Los Angeles, plus 
the rapidly growing settlements that spread for tens of 
miles into the hills and valleys surrounding it. Ed Edelman 
is a member of the Board of Supervisors. 

ED EDELMAN 

Well, the Board of Supervisors is a administrative agency of 
the State, and with fifty-eight counties in the State, we're 



the largest, and we carry out functions, mandated by the 
State. However, we are elected directly by the people. 
Five individuals elected directly by the people of L.A. 
County, and we have something in the order of ten, eleven 
million people in L.A. County, and at any rate, we're 
elected by the people for a term once every four years, and 
we have Executive and Legislative Powers. 

Most of our functions relate to regional matters, health, 
welfare, criminal justice system, probation department; the 
District Attorney is part of the criminal justice system; 
the childrens' services raising taxes in terms of collecting 
taxes that have already been raised, holding elections, and 
then we also administer directly, as a City would, for local 
areas that don't have a City, for the unincorporated areas, 
where there are no cities. Now in L.A. County, most of the 
a'rea is incorporated in about eight-nine cities, but we have 
close to a million people who live in uncorporated areas . In 
the unincorporated areas, the County provides the municipal 
services directly. Now we still sometimes provide municipal 
services to cities under contract, so we provide Sheriff 
services, we provide planning services, other services, so 
the cities don't have to spend that money directly to do it. 
They pay us, and we do it under contract. 

Then we have jurisdiction over transportation, although 
there's a separate agency, we do have appointments to that 
regional transportation agency, air pollution, sanitation, 
with also a few of the special districts that we have 
membership of, and so the job of a Supervisor is just a 
multiple variety of functions. Cultural matters, generally, 
are a function of county government. We provide the land 
and we provide most of the maintenance costs for the 
museums, the Natural Museum of History, the Art Museum. We 
have some Botanic Gardens, the Hollywood Bowl and the Music 
Centre are on County owned land, and we provide the 
maintenance services for those buildings and those sites. 
So we have a wide variety of functions. 

If someone is unable to take care of themselves, in this 
County, we the County provide a legal guardian to protect 
that person, their financial condition or their person from 
being exploited, we run the jails I could go on and on 
and on, but I think you get a picture of the magnitude of 
the services that we provide. 

We have about eighty six thousand employees, we have a 
budget close to thirteen billion dollars. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

That budget comes mainly from the State of California and 
the Federal Government. And ten billion dollars is mandated 
to certain spending programmes. That leaves only three 
billion for the County to allocate. That may sound like a 
lot of money, but it is not enough to deal with some of the 
problems faced by the Board of Supervisors. Ed Edelman gave 
me one example. 
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ED EDELMAN 

Many homeless are walking our streets in Los Angeles and is 
I think, a critical problem. It's a situation that should 
be remedied, but unfortunately, because of the budget cuts, 
we're going to have to cut the general relief programme that 
provides the help to people who can't get Federal help. 
These are generally single adults, and we may see more 
people wandering the streets in a sad plight, because many 
of these people are mentally ill, they need mental care, 
they need a shelter, they need food, they need a stabilised 
community. Unfortunately, some of them could get that by 
the amount of money we were giving to the people who were 
down and out, but now that amount of money is going to be 
reduced about twenty-seven per cent, so that's going to 
throw more people on the street. So that's one problem. 

Crime is a big problem, we have a lot of random crime. I 
think sometimes the press over exaggerates that, but 
certainly, the fear of crime is prevalent in our community. 
So we have many, many problems, some racial tensions, ethnic 
tensions, are there after the first riot we had, after the 
Rodney King verdict over a year ago, we've learned our 
lesson and this last time, we kept the peace here, because 
we knew how devastating that was to this community and how 
many people's lives were lost, plus the economic 
consequences of that were very unfortunate. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So finance is a real constraint on the Board's actions. But 
the County of Los Angeles is not alone in feeling the effect 
of budget cuts. 

ED EDELMAN 

I think it's not just Los Angeles.... the whole state of 
California. The State is in bad fiscal shape, because 
again, revenues have not kept pace with needs, and the State 
therefore, can't help counties out like they did at one 
time. And our revenues that we get have not kept pace 
because of the recession. The recession in California is 
having a big impact on the ability of local government or 
State government to deliver services that previously they 
were able to deliver. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

If the State of California cannot provide enough funds, can 
the County raise it's own revenues. 

ED EDELMAN 

We have some taxation power. After Prop. 13, we no longer 
can raise our Property Tax beyond a certain amount each 
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year. We have to wait until property is sold and then we 
can reassess that property. We can levy utility taxes and 
business licence taxes on people in the unincorporated 
areas, but we can't levy any taxes for the areas where there 
are cities, so our taxing authority is quite limited. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Proposition 13 was passed in the late 1970s. It was the 
result of a campaign by tax payers, determined to put an end 
to the continuous rise of property taxes which are the main 
source of local government funding. In the light of some 
constraints, I asked Ed Edelman whether local government in 
Los Angeles can work at all? 

ED EDELMAN 

I think so. It does, the machinery itself is finely tuned 
and well designed, although we can always change things 
around a little bit, but the machinery is there, the problem 
is we don't have the resources to deal with any of these 
issues. 

JEREMY COOPER 

That's all on this side of the cassette. Please fast wind 
to the end, and turn over to side B. 

This is side B of Audiocassette 5 for D214. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Ed Edelman told us that within L.A. County there are no 
fewer than eighty-nine incorporated cities. Los Angeles 
City itself is one of them. Another city is Beverly Hills, 
one of the richest, but at the same time, one of the most 
liberal neighbourhoods in the U.S.A. The Mayor of Beverly 
Hills is the avuncular Max Salter. 

MAX SALTER 

Well, we sit in the centre of the City. We are surrounded 
by West Hollywood to the East, West Los Angeles to the 
right, Los Angeles to the South and to the North. So we are 
a little over five square miles set right in the middle of 
the city. 

The City Government of Beverly Hills is like any other city. 
They run the city. We have five councilmen elected for four 
year terms. Our Mayor is chosen out of the five and serves 
for a year. We have a City Manager form of government. The 
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